























the State may wish to explore less restrictive alternatives to
the proposed Section 16(c), such as requiring Licensees to make a
cautionary disclosure, or abandon it.

Section 16(f) also restricts the terms of contract between
Licensees and homeowners. That section provides that "[a] real
estate broker shall not use any agency agreement which authorizes
the real estate broker to limit offers of compensation to members
of any particular trade group or association." Homeowners typi-
cally may seek to list their properties in a manner that will
ensure widespread cooperative brokerage efforts. Some home-
owners, however, might prefer to restrict offers of compensation
to members of a given organization, where membership in that
organization attests to some quality of importance. For example,
organizational membership may be limited to persons having exten-
sive training and/or experience, or may certify compliance with a
high-minded code of professional ethics. Thus, by agreeing to
limit offers of compensation to members of such an organization,
homeowners might increase the effectiveness of cooperative
brokerage efforts, or reduce the risks of dealing with brokers
and sales representatives who engage in ethically questionable
practices. Accordingly, the State may wish to reconsider the
aivisa&}lity of adopting Section 16(f) of the Proposed Regula-
tions.

V. CONCLUSION

We have limited our comments to matters substantially
affecting competition and consumers in residential real estate
markets. Within that context, we adhere to the view, in part
reflected in the Proposed Regulations, that information failures
that deprive consumers of the ability to act in their self-
interest are best addressed by adoption of narrowly tailored
disclosure requirements. Overly broad disclosure requirements
may impose substantial and unnecessary consumer costs. Similar-
ly, some proposed restrictions on forms of Licensee representa-
tion and on contract terms may frustrate some consumers' efforts
efficiently to satisfy their wants. In those instances, careful
identification of the public policies to be advanced may permit
the adoption of less restrictive regulations, such as narrowly

2% If the proposed Section 16(f) were withdrawn, Licensees
would likely be obligated under Section 4 of the Proposed Regu-
lations to disclose to prospective listers any in-house policies
limiting offers of compensation to members of a particular trade
group. See discussion at pages 5 and 6 supra.
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tailored disclosure requirements, or the dropping of the proposed

rcgulation.
Very truly yours,
e ol Vi
Michael 1 om
Regional“Director
New York Regional Office

Ma;Ly JI’£> Tiffany /
Regional Director

Los Angeles Regional Office
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